

To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



Contents	Page

President's Message	1
Meeting Recap	2
Event Schedule	3
Featured Article(s)	5
Chapter News	6
Corporate Corner	12
ASMC National News	13
CDFM Corner	14
Chapter Officers	15
Committee Chairs	16

Quick Links:

ASMC:

- ASMC Local Chapter
- ASMC National Chapter
- CDFM Information
- EDFMTC/DoD Cert
- Get Member #
- Join ASMC Today
- Manage CPE's
- Renew Membership

Comptroller:

- Air Force
- Army
- DFAS
- Joint Staff J8
- Navy & USMC
- **US Coast Guard**

Congressional:

- CBO
- House Appropriations
- **House Armed Services**
- **Senate Appropriations**
- Senate Armed Services
- Congress.gov

President's Message

Mats A. Persson



DoD FM: Outcomes Matter

How about our PDI in Washington on March 9, 2017! I hope you were there. Ever seen something pulled off as well in the Ronald Reagan Building? This year was in my mind the best ever, and I cannot thank everyone that made it happen enough. We were completely sold out, 1,500 members strong. If there is one time during the year that all members come out, it is for the PDI. Thank you for coming, and I hope everyone enjoyed the event as much as I.

Our keynote speakers included Mr. John P. Roth, Performing the Duties of Under Secretary of Defense (Comptroller) and Chief Financial Officer, and Mr. Robert Speer, Acting Secretary of the Army, who both set the tone for our gathering. Our luncheon speaker was VADM Joe Rixey, USN, Director, Defense Security Cooperation Agency, who provided a great discussion about Foreign Military Sales. In addition, many other speakers on the main stage and in the break-out sessions provided attendees with a wealth of ideas and valuable information.

I wish to thank again our important corporate supporters, without whom this mini-PDI would not have been possible:

Platinum – Grant Thornton, PWC

Diamond - CALIBRE, EY, Kearney & Company, KPMG, Lynch Consultants, Oracle, SAP, Sehlke Consulting

Gold - AOC Solutions, BAH, Deloitte, Savantage Solutions

Emerald - Definitive Logic, Vanguard Advisors, LLC

Sapphire – St Michael's, Thompson Gray

Silver – Acuity, Citi, Cotton & company, DCUC, Management Concepts, MorganFranklin, PEDFED, Qlik, Williams Adley

Bronze – Becker, Castro & Company, CGI, IDS, Immersion Consulting, KGS, LMI, PotomacWave, Rexhhame Group, RMA, Significance Inc, Workiva

I also want to take the opportunity to share that we have made changes to the scholarship program for 2017. The ASMC Washington Chapter will be awarding nine \$1,000 scholarships to Government ASMC members to be used in attaining educational goals. The winners will be recognized by the Society at a luncheon and presentation ceremony in June 2017. The scholarship must be applied towards college tuition. Applications must be postmarked or emailed by March 31, 2017.

Remember our April monthly meeting. Bonnie Hammersley/DoD CIO Director of Resources will be speaking to us at the Westin Hotel in Crystal City as usual on April 20, 2017. The following monthly meeting is on May 18 at the same location. David Fisher, the former BTA Director and IRS Chief Risk Officer, will discuss Enterprise Risk Management. The May luncheon also sees elections for new DC Chapter Service Vice Presidents for the coming two years (June 2017-June 2019). If interested, please forward your bio summary to our Secretary, Ms. Stacy Spadafora at stacy.e.spadafora@uscg.mil. Please consider volunteering and getting involved – wonderful way to contribute and have fun! And at the end of May, we will all be traveling to San Diego to attend the National PDI. Lots of great events coming up. Please remember to register early and get the travel orders in. Our annual ASMC Golf Tournament is 19 July at Ft Belvoir! - Mats





Stay Connected!

To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



February Monthly Meeting Recap



Our 16 February luncheon's distinguished speaker was Rear Admiral Andrew J. Tiongson, Assistant Commandant for Resources and Chief Financial Officer of the United States Coast Guard. Continuing with our 2017 theme of "Supporting the War Fighter with Solid Financial Information", Rear Admiral Tiongson provided detailed insight into the Coast Guard's ongoing efforts to improve mission support for operational commanders across the organization through improved financial management.

During his discussion, Rear Admiral Tiongson shared an overview of the Coast Guard budget from a macro perspective and outlined initiatives the service has undertaken to modernize and improve its financial management and procurement services. He began by highlighting the Coast Guard's current budget state and outlining some of the ongoing efforts impacting it, such as recapitalization, the new blended retirement system for the military, and identifying funding for emerging programs such as cyber. He further discussed current modernization efforts, prompted by audit needs, but also by how the Coast Guard's current financial structure is very challenging to optimize due to unit geographic diversity. For example, with numerous small stations and cutters located along rivers, lakes, and coastlines, many financial management responsibilities fall upon the command cadre, rather than specialized personnel.

To achieve success in its effort to modernize its financial management procurement services, Rear Admiral Tiongson outlined how the Coast Guard developed a process involving three primary components, known as Financial Management and Procurement Services (FMPS), whose Integration Team was stood up in 2012. The first component is the Business Process Re-engineering (BPR) effort, designed to shift the Coast Guard away from custom-designed processes and unique workarounds toward standardization, compliance, and improved operational support. Second is the Financial Management System Improvement Initiative (FMSII), a multi-year initiative that will replace the Coast Guard's existing accounting systems. The third and final component is a Data Strategy Team designed to lead the migration of legacy data into the new system.

To highlight some of the benefits of these modernization efforts, Rear Admiral Tiongson discussed positive effects seen thus far that include a reduction in the number of purchase card holders in the Coast Guard. This reduced the cost and administrative burden associated with the management of purchase cards, and improved compliance with purchase request Segregation of Duties Requirements resulted in a 25.2% increase. Most importantly, day-to-day financial management and procurement responsibilities are shifting from operators to financial professionals located at regional support units, thereby relieving operational commanders of this burden and allowing them to focus on execution of their core missions. To better manage the impacts of modernization, the Coast Guard is using a phased approach, which began as an initial pilot program in its District 5 region, and has now expanded to three other districts using lessons learned from the initial pilot program.

In closing, Rear Admiral Tiongson stressed how the Coast Guard is growing and supporting its financial management community, and how our human capital strategy, a top priority for the Commandant, is demonstrating its success by the financial management community's progress. For example, financial management is now an established military officer specialty with a viable career path, the Coast Guard currently has over 30 CPAs and has greatly expanded the number of Coast Guard personnel who hold either or both the CDFM or CGFM designations. In summary, financial management modernization is one initiative that is definitely moving the Coast Guard ahead.





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



Date	Upcoming Events / Sponsor / Speaker / CPEs	Location
31 Mar 17	2017 ASMC Essay Contest Submission Deadline	
8 Apr 17	ASMC Community Service Event	8207 Wolftrap Road, Vienna, VA
11 Apr 17	Young Professionals Happy Hour	Sines Irish Pub, Crystal City
20 Apr 17	Monthly Meeting, Ms Bonnie Hammersley, Dep CIO R&A	Westin, Crystal City
18 May 17	Monthly Meeting, Mr David Fisher, former BTA Director and IRS Chief Risk Officer	Westin, Crystal City
15 Jun 17	Monthly Meeting, Swearing in New Officers, Scholarship Awards	Westin, Crystal City
19 Jul 17	ASMC Golf Tournament	Ft. Belvoir Golf Club

April Meeting Guest Speaker



Presentation Topic: Three Tools for Stress Management

11:30am, Thursday, April 20, 2017 at the Westin in Crystal City

Mrs. Hammersley is the Deputy Chief Information Officer for Resources & Analysis within the office of the DoD Chief Information Officer (DoD CIO). Key responsibilities include serving as the DoD CIO focal point for the Planning, Programming, Budgeting and Execution process, Congressional issues, Information Management issues and for CIO Administration & Management. This position was formerly the Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Resources within the Office of the Assistant Secretary of Defense (Networks & Information Integration)/DoD Chief Information Officer).

From June 2002 to November 2007, Mrs. Hammersley was the Director of the Resource, Program & Budget Office within DASD(Resources). The responsibilities included generating the DoD Information Technology budget and associated budget justification materials provided to both the Office of Management and Budget and the Congress. From June 2001 to June 2002, she was the Special Assistant to DASD (Resources) and played a key role in the 2001 Quadrennial Defense Review and the various emergency supplementals (e.g. Defense Emergency Response Fund) in support of the aftermath of September 11, 2001.

Hammersley is a native of Columbus, Ohio and a graduate of The Ohio State University where she received her B.S. in Ceramic Engineering. She is also a graduate of the Naval War College, a 1993-1994 fellow of the Massachusetts Institute of Technology's Seminar XXI Program (Foreign Politics, International Relations, and the National Interest) and a former member of the Defense Leadership and Management Program. Mrs. Hammersley is a 2004 Presidential Meritorious Rank Award recipient and a 2014 Presidential Distinguished Rank Award recipient.

Online Registration available: http://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R13-06-01-ASMC





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



May Meeting Guest Speaker



David Fisher has been successfully leading business transformation programs in both the public and private sectors for nearly 20 years. Currently he is leading the Public Sector Risk Consulting Practice for PricewaterhouseCoopers (PwC), with a particular focus on assisting Federal agencies to design, implement, and fully operationalize Enterprise Risk Management (ERM) programs. As a former Chief Risk Officer at the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) who stood up the organization's first ERM program, Mr. Fisher recognizes that ERM solutions require cultural adaptation around the mindsets and behaviors that are essential to enabling enterprise-wide risk transparency, along with the mechanisms that must be established to enable efficient and effective identification and management of the organization's highest priority portfolio of risks.

At the IRS, Mr. Fisher's office established ERM governance and operating models that provided the means for senior leaders to engage with ongoing top-down guidance, prioritization, and critical decision-making, while also fostering a bottom-up set of capabilities to capture, socialize, and analyze risks as they were being identified throughout the organization. He led the Agency through its first enterprise risk assessment, including actions items directed by the Executive Risk Committee for which he served as the Chair.

Mr. Fisher spent nearly ten years as a senior executive in the Federal government, leading transformation efforts across at the Department of Defense (DoD), the Government Accountability Office (GAO), and the IRS. At DoD, he served as the first permanent Director of the newly established Business Transformation Agency (BTA). In this capacity, Mr. Fisher served as a direct report to DoD's Deputy Chief Management Officer, with an agency budget of ~\$350 million, and oversight responsibility for more than \$2 billion in DoD's annual IT modernization spending. He served as the chief executive for the agency which included directorates focused on DoDwide process and functional business requirements, data standards, IT investment management, enterprise integration, unique warfighter business requirements for contingency operations, and a business systems acquisition portfolio that consisted of more than 20 DoD-wide IT programs. In recognition of his service and accomplishments, Mr. Fisher was awarded the Secretary of Defense Medal for Exceptional Civilian Service.

Mr. Fisher's government service followed to the Legislative Branch where he served as the Chief Administrative Officer / Chief Financial Officer at GAO. Working directly for the Comptroller General and as a member of the Agency's four-person Executive Committee, his management responsibilities encompassed all internal operations, including budget (~\$500 million), financial management and audit, internal controls, human resources, IT, business process reengineering (BPR), procurement, publishing, facilities, security, and field operations. As the agency's Co-Performance Improvement Officer, he led an end-to-end BPR initiative that identified 31 recommendations to improve mission efficiency without compromising quality, and led the implementation of many of those recommendations. Mr. Fisher was a recipient of the Comptroller General Award (the Agency's highest honor) in only his second year at GAO.

In addition to his duties at each of these agencies, Mr. Fisher also served on the initial Financial Systems Advisory Board, which was chartered to provide recommendations to the Office of Management & Budget on financial system modernization projects from across the entire Federal government. The Board reviewed all current or planned federal financial system modernization projects, taking a risk-based approach to yield recommendations on how best to achieve desired outcomes. These recommendations, as adopted by OMB and Federal Agencies, yielded savings of approximately \$1.6 billion for the government.

Mr. Fisher is a graduate of Stanford University, and received his MBA from Santa Clara University's Leavey School of Business and Administration where he earned the Dean's Award for Scholarship. He is the author of the book, *Optimize Now (or else!): How to Leverage Processes and Information to Achieve Enterprise Optimization (and Avoid Enterprise Extinction).*





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter





Outstanding 2017 ASMC NCR PDI

Because of the tremendous response of our ASMC members, as well as the DoD/Federal FM leadership and corporate sponsors, we held the largest National Capital Region PDI ever on Thursday 9 March - over 1500 strong – and sold out!

The overwhelming support and advocacy shown by our DoD FM community for this event -- amidst uncertain and challenging times -- enabled us to have an outstanding slate of presenters and great day of professional development, dialogue, and collaboration across government and industry. And a special shout-out of thanks to our terrific committee members for great work over the last twelve months listed at the end of this article!

This year's theme, "DoD FM: Outcomes Matter!" refers to the criticality of FY2017 as the statutory deadline for DoD "outcomes" – to assert full financial statement audits. After many years of significant work, our military, civilian, and contractor professionals have challenged the status quo, modernized IT, improved operational effectiveness and enhanced professional advancement. Critical goals of standardization and simplification in our business environment will accelerate audit outcomes as well as sustainability.

Our vibrant program included Keynote speakers Mr John Roth, CDFM, Performing the Duties of USD-C; the Honorable Robert Speer, CDFM, Acting Secretary of the Army; and uniform leader VADM Joseph Rixey, USN, Director, Defense Security Cooperation Agency. Federal Government expert and radio host Francis Rose hosted a plenary panel Innovation in Cyber-centric World with guests RADM (R) David Simpson, USN, former FCC Public Safety Director and Mr Ed Rios, Director of the National Cyber Security Center that was most thought-provoking. Late morning government innovation sessions included Data as a Strategy Asset; Accounting for Everything in the Internet of Things; Innovation in ERM; Attributes of Top Workplaces; the new Federal IT Modernization Act; and How to Do Business in the Defense Innovation Unit Experimentation. Early afternoon breakout sessions included: DoD Audit Update; Strategic FM Human Capital Development; Taking Care of People; Legislative Update; 2016 ASMC Survey Results; and FY18-19 Budget Update.

In conjunction with our formal program, our new Corporate "Thought Leadership Bursts" from our Platinum and Diamond level sponsors (CPE/CET) during our morning and afternoon breakout sessions were well-received. These "bursts" provided intimate discussions and insights on proven methods and solutions for current DoD Financial Management challenges. Our training concluded with Military Service Department FM Updates from the Acting CFOs [Army, Navy/MC, Air Force, and Coast Guard] as well as OSD and 4th Estate [DCFO].





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter





Outstanding 2017 ASMC NCR PDI

Continued...



If you have not already done so, please fill out the ONLINE SURVEY located at https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we begin planning for next year - your cooperation is much appreciated https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NSND7VY The Survey will close on 10 April 2017. We take all feedback into account as we have a survey will close the survey will close on 10 April 2017. The survey will close on 10 April 2017. The survey

In closing, thank you for your support of ASMC and remember to challenge the status quo, simplify, and standardize to achieve fiscal readiness because "DoD FM: Outcomes Do Matter!"

Chair Debra Del Mar, Vanguard Advisors, LLC

Vice Chair COL Pat Riley, USA (Ret.), Thompson Gray

Program Chair VADM Lou Crenshaw, USN (Ret.), Crenshaw Consulting Associates

Registration Chair Wayne Whiten, CALIBRE Systems, Inc.

Finance and Sponsorship Chair Rita L. Finney, Savantage Solutions

Facilities Chair Daniel Olden, KPMG, LLP

Exhibit Chair Ginger Bonin, KPMG, LLP

Protocol Officer COL Robert Cook, USA (Ret.), Kearney & Company P.C.

Protocol Support Sarah Grand, Kearney & Company P.C.

Operations and Signage Chair Rene Rodriguez, St Michaels Inc.

Volunteer Chair Vonetta Kelly, Savantage Solutions

Website Chair Michael Moore, CALIBRE Systems, Inc.

Thought Leadership Chair Matt Kawamoto, Definitive Logic

Committee Secretary Dr. Kyle Richards, PhD, Kearney & Company P.C.

Publication Chair Jacqueline Pfadt, Savantage Solutions

Executive Advisor BG Roger Scearce, USA (Ret.), Vanguard Advisors, LLC

Speed Mentoring Chair Laura Hofer, Oracle

Charity Coordinator Jeff Norris, KPMG, LLP

Photographer Katlin Pindell, Kearney & Company P.C.







To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter





















To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



April Community Service Opportunity



ASMC Community Service Event

Saturday, April 8, 2017 10 AM - 2 PM8207 Wolftrap Road, Vienna, VA 22182

We Need Your Help for a Community Service Home Improvement Project!

We invite you to join your fellow ASMC Washington Chapter members give back to the community. We will be helping Community Residences, a non-profit organization, refresh an assisted living property for individuals with disabilities.

We need 12-20 volunteers, to help with painting rooms inside of the property.

Community Residences will provide equipment and materials. Volunteers may bring their own brush, roller or any extra equipment they think will be useful. We advise you to wear something you do not mind getting paint on.

Feel free to bring family and friends to help!

Scan this QR Code to "like us" and start

receiving up-to-date information.

To sign up, please send an email with your name, email address, and phone number to Billy Fisher, fellow ASMC Washington Chapter member at: billy.fisher@metrostrat.com

Additional info about Community Residences can be found at: http://communityresidences.org





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



May Community Service Opportunity



ASMC Community Service Event
Saturday, May 20, 2017
10:30 AM – 2:30 PM
WWII Memorial
1750 Independence Ave SW, DC

We are supporting the Honor Flight Network and need your help and grateful hearts to honor our heroes as they arrive in Washington DC!

We invite you to join your fellow ASMC Washington Chapter members and their families as we greet our amazing veterans and honor them for their tremendous sacrifice! The Honor Flight Network was created solely to honor America's veterans and transports these heroes from 127 cities around the US to Washington DC to visit their memorials at no cost to them. The group is made-up of 100% volunteers who simply donate their time to greet them as they arrive in DC.

We need you and at least 20 or more volunteers to join us as we welcome 240 veterans at the WWII Memorial. Families (including children) and your friends are welcome—the more the merrier! Feel free to make/bring posters!!

This will be an incredible opportunity to thank the men and women of our nation and honor their service to our nation!

To sign up, please send an email with your name, email address, and phone number to Chantele Dow (chanteledow@gmail.com) or Jeff Norris (jnorris@kpmg.com), both fellow ASMC Washington Chapter members.

Additional info about the Honor Flight Network can be found at https://www.honorflight.org/ and the DCA Honor Flight at https://honorflightdca.com. A short video about the Honor Flight Network is located at https://youtu.be/_vowkh_T6aA





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



Achievement Awards

Congratulations to the winners of the **2016 ASMC Washington Chapter Achievement Awards!**



Accounting and Finance: Ms. Marjie Allen

Acquisition / Cost Analysis: Mr. Brooks Minnick

Audit: Mr. William R. Gable Budget: Maj Ashley Housley

Intern/Trainee: Mr. Tommy L. Marrero Cartagena

Resource Management: Capt Michelle Snow

Small Team - OUSD(C) Workforce Development

Team Lead: Ms. Glenda Scheiner

Dr. Pamela Clay

Ms. Kellie O'Mara-Gordon

Ms. Tracy Gifford

Mr. Dewey George

Large Team – STARS to SABRS

Team Lead: Mr. Brendon Worley

Ms. Corina Ploscaru

Ms. Sally Carpenter

Mr. Reginald Holland

Ms. Amy Thompson

Mr. Jarret Kuhfahl

CWO Rachel Lyons

Mr. Scott Feigenbaum

Mr. Jeff Husky

Ms. Kimberly Valle-DiPiazza

Ms. Melissa Kipp-Burnham





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



ASMC Washington Chapter Scholarship Awards Program



The ASMC Washington Chapter is pleased to announce changes to ASMC Scholarship Awards Program for 2017. The ASMC Washington Chapter will be awarding nine \$1,000 scholarships to Government ASMC members to be used in attaining educational goals. The winners will be recognized by the Society at a luncheon and presentation ceremony in June 2017.

ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA FOR THE SCHOLARSHIP:

- Applicant must be a Gov't member in good standing of the Washington ASMC chapter. Applicant must have been a member prior to the submission due date. Corporate members are not eligible for this award.
- Applicant must be a full-time government employee (either military or civilian).
- Applicant must be working toward an undergraduate or graduate degree in a business-related or resource management field of study relating to military comptrollership - e.g., business administration (to include management, budget, cost analysis), economics, accounting, finance, audit, information systems, and statistics.
- Applicant must possess a minimum grade point average of 3.0 on a 4.0 scale.
- Applicant must not have been previously selected for the Scholarship.

For application procedures please visit the ASMC Washington Chapter Website. The scholarship must be applied towards college tuition.

Applications must be postmarked or emailed by March 31, 2017. There are no exceptions to this deadline. Any applications received incomplete or after this date will not be considered for selection.

Email scanned application by March 31, 2017 to: Scholarships@Washington-ASMC.org

Or:

Submit a hard copy by mail to: Scholarship Committee **ASMC Washington Chapter** P.O. Box 16237 Arlington, VA 22215-1237

receiving up-to-date information.





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



February Corporate Member of the Month



Since the creation of the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) in 2003, KPMG has been engaged to perform an audit of the United States Coast Guard's (USCG) financial statements as well as conduct an audit over its internal control environment. In addition to an audit of its financial statements, DHS is one of the few Federal agencies required to have an audit of its internal control environment. Due to the significance of the USCG to DHS, the USCG has played and continues to play a significant part in the DHS' financial statement audit. KPMG has auditors in Washington, DC and Norfolk, VA auditing the USCG. The DHS received its first clean financial statement audit opinion in 2013.

For more than 100 years, KPMG has assisted the Federal Government with a broad range of advisory and audit services, including supporting the Department of Defense (DoD) in areas such as financial management, technology, cybersecurity, enterprise risk management, and more. Today, we are helping the DoD adapt to new environments and transform their business models, better leverage data, increase operational efficiencies, and ensure greater transparency.

For more information, go to their web site:

www.kpmg.com/us/federal

Washington DC Location 1801 K Street NW Suite 12000 Washington DC 20006 office: 202.533.3000

Washington Chapter of ASMC is on Facebook.

Scan this QR Code to "like us" and start

receiving up-to-date information.







To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



ASMC National News



American Society of Military Comptrollers

To promote education, training and professional development in all aspects of military comptrollership.

Click here to access the National ASMC home page

ASMC Membership Dues Increase: To continue providing you with the level of quality service you expect and deserve, and to strengthen and expand the programs ASMC provides, effective 1 January 2017 annual membership dues increased from \$26 to \$40 and three-year membership dues increased from \$75 to \$114.



Upcoming Training Events

Enhanced Defense Financial Management Training Course (EDFMTC)

April 03 2017

Washington, DC (Suitland, MD) (Navy)

Enhanced Defense Financial Management Training Course (EDFMTC)

April 03 2017

Honolulu, Hawaii (Army)

Enhanced Defense Financial Management Training Course (EDFMTC)

April 03 2017

Savannah, GA (Army)

Enhanced Defense Financial Management Training Course (EDFMTC)

April 03 2017

Columbus, OH (DW-DFAS)

Washington Chapter of ASMC is on Facebook.

Scan this QR Code to "like us" and start

receiving up-to-date information.





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter





ASMC offers the Certified Defense Financial Manager (CDFM) educational program and certification designation to those persons desiring to demonstrate proficiency in the Defense aspects of Financial Management.

For more information, visit: http://www.asmconline.org/certification/cdfm-information/

Congratulations!

Thomas Abdella Romina Angeles Reinoso Treasure Arthur James Culpepper Rebecca Doub Erica Gaddy Soraya Gamblin Ramsey Hamilton **Ronald Hamilton**



Rick Kujawa **Thomas Marsh** Sekou Onev **Daniel Rogers** Sylvia Sanchez Tinasha Sherman Vani Sriram Charles Tolson Rehan Zaheer

While most candidates in the CDFM program are civilian or military/reserve members of the Department of Defense, U.S. Coast Guard, U.S. Army, U.S. Air Force, U.S. Navy, U.S. Marine Corps or employees of defense contractors or suppliers, the CDFM program is open to all candidates who have a high school diploma (or equivalent) and meet the following work experience qualifications:

Have the required number of years of defense-related financial management experience outlined below:

- Two (2) years if you hold an Associate's degree or higher; or
- Three (3) years if you do not have a degree.

OR

Do not have defense-related financial management experience, but can meet the following criteria outlined below:

- Four (4) years of Federal government-related financial management experience; and
- An Associate's degree or higher.

There are three steps involved with earning your CDFM:

- 1. Enroll in the CDFM Program. Your enrollment is valid for two (2) years, during which time you must take, and successfully pass, the three CDFM module examinations.
- 2. Submit Your Verification of Financial Management Experience Form. This form, which must be signed by a supervisor who can verify your work experience, must be returned to ASMC after enrolling in the CDFM program. You do not have to submit this form prior to taking a CDFM examination, but it is required prior to the awarding of the CDFM designation.
- 3. Purchase and Schedule the CDFM Examinations. Be sure to carefully and completely read the criteria associated with each testing option for the CDFM examinations. Failure to do so can result in the purchase of the wrong CDFM examination and/or the inability to test at your preferred location





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



Chapter Officers



President Mr. Mats Persson
mats.a.persson.civ@mail.mil
571-372-7167
President Elect Ms. Krystyna Kolesar
krystyna.m.kolesar.civ@mail.mil
703-697-1805
Secretary Ms. Stacy Spadafora
Stacy.e.Spadafora@uscg.mil
202-372-3610

Treasurer Mr. Steven Birk, Steven.A.Birk.Civ@mail.mil, 703-693-7336

DoD Vice President Ms. Cynthia L. Curry, <u>cynthia.l.curry.civ@mail.mil</u> 703-697-4542 **DoD Assistant Secretary** Mr. Gregory Little, <u>gregory.b.little2.civ@mail.mil</u> 703-614-7496

Army Vice President Ms. Cynthia Crippen-Black, <u>cynthia.d.crippenblack.civ@mail.mil</u> 703-545-9316 Army Assistant Secretary Mr. Hairo Ortiz, hairo.r.ortiz.civ@mail.mil 703-692-7868

Navy Vice President Ms. Robin Farley, <u>robin.farley1@navy.mil</u> 202-433-3499

Navy Assistant Secretary Ms. Veronica Trent-Walton <u>veronica.trent@navy.mil</u> 703-695-2913

Marine Corps Vice President Mr. Jonathan R. Newell, <u>jonathan.r.newell@usmc.mil</u> 571-256-8740 Marine Corps Assistant Secretary Mr. Astrid Diaz, <u>astrid.diaz@usmc.mil</u> 703-614-3435

Air Force Vice President Mr. Benjamin J Yarish, benjamin.j.yarish.civ@mail.mil 703-695-4442 Air Force Assistant Secretary Ms. Chantele Dow, chantele.m.dow.civ@mail.mil 703-697-0950

Coast Guard Vice President LT Mark Sanchez, CDMF-A <u>mark.m.sanchez@uscg.mil</u> 202-475-5450 Coast Guard Assistant Secretary Ms. Stacy Spadafora, <u>stacy.e.spadafora@uscg.mil</u> 202-372-3610

Corporate/Retiree Vice President Ms. Deb Del Mar, <u>debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com</u> 703-593-6667 Corporate/Retiree Secretary Ms. Rita Finney, <u>rfinney@savantage.net</u> 301-938-8198





To Promote Education, Training and Professional Development in All Aspects of Military Comptrollership

March 2017

Washington Chapter



Committee Chairs

Training and Education

Chair: Terry Placek and Millie Thompson

Dick Reed	CDFM	orangedad44@gmail.com	
Wendy Pouliot	Awards/Essay Chair	wendy.pouliot.civ@mail.mil	703-697-0156
Janice Hill	Scholarship	Janice.hill@usmc.mil	571-256-8810
Milford E. Thompson	Luncheon	milford.thompson@navy.mil	202-685-1524
Terry Placek	Training & Education	terryplacek@yahoo.com	703-599-4514

PDI

Chair: Deb Delmar

Deb Delmar NCR PDI & PDI Silent Auction <u>debra.de</u>	elmar@vanguard-llc.com 703-593-6667
---	-------------------------------------

Outreach and Publicity

Chair: Wayne Whiten and Jeff Norris

Veniceza "Vee" Critton	Competition	veniceza.g.critton.civ@mail.mil	703-695-6458
Jeff Norris	Community Service	jnorris@kpmg.com	202-533-4024
Dan Olden	Membership	dolden@kpmg.com	202-533-5183
Rocky Wilber	Photographer	rocky.wilber@dfas.mil	571-372-7190
Michael Monson	Newsletter Editor	monsonm@get-integrated.com	703-795-6086
Wayne Whiten	Webmaster	wayne.whiten@calibresys.com	703-797-8831

Audit

Chair: David Zavada, dzavada@kearneyco.com / 703-931-5600



